
TOWN OF STODDARD 
PLANNING BOARD 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD March 3, 2015 
MEETING CONVENED AT 7:00 PM 

 
Members attending included: Ruth Ward, Dian Mathews, Dale Smith, Ellen Mason, Dean Huber, 
Chris Madden, Selectmen's Representative Arnie Stymest and Alternates Margo Santoro and 
Harry Power. 
 
Correspondence: February Budget Report – no change from last month. 
 
Minutes of previous meeting:  Chris Madden moved and Ruth Ward seconded to accept the 
minutes of the February 3, 2015 as presented, the board approved. 
 
Old business: Set up Master Plan Sub-Committee meeting – they will meet March 10, 2015 @ 
6:00 PM in the Gould House Red Room. 
 
New business:   
1.  Establish a Sub-Committee for CIP review and update – Margo Santoro and Ruth Ward will 
work on that committee.  They will hold a meeting on March 10, 2015 @ 6:00 PM in the Gould 
House Tax Collector & Treasurer's Office. 
2.  Set up Local Rules of Agriculture – Dian Mathews assigned the board homework to review 
the NHMA Local Regulation of Agriculture document and be prepared to work on them at the 
next board meeting. 
3.  Riggins Rules of Order – these are general rules that should be followed to provide a 
professional demeanor at meetings.  The board agreed to generally follow these guidelines. 
 
Subdivision applications: None 
 
Site Plan Review: None 
 
Public rudimentary questions: None 
 
Other business:   
1.  Harry Power read a couple Senate Bills that are being considered in Concord: 
 A.  SB 175 concerning Blighted Property (generally junky yards) 
 B.  SB 98 concerning an applicant's request to have a third party expert be hired, at the 
applicant's expense, if the applicant disagrees with the board's expert findings. 
2.  Harry Power also referred to pending legislation concerning Conservation Commissions. 
3.  Ruth Ward reported that NHTI is holding 5 Monday Night lectures on NH Law of Planning 
and Zoning which she is planning on attending. 
 
Secretary’s Cumulative Hours:  27 
 
Adjourned:  Dian Mathews declared the meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Patricia E. Putnam 
Secretary 



 
These minutes of the Town of Stoddard Planning Board have been recorded by the Town 
Board Secretary.  Though believed to be accurate and correct, they are subject to additions, 
deletions and corrections by the Board members at the next meeting when the Board votes its 
final approval of the minutes.  They are being made available at this time to conform to the 
requirements of NH RSA 91-A:2. 
 


